


From the PrinciPal’s Desk

 It is  rightly said that "A dream becomes a goal When action is taken towards its 
achievement" and we the members of PM SHRI  Kendriya Vidyalaya, Gole Market are 
committed  in taking constructive and purposeful actions to produce optimistic, 
independent, compassionate, life-long learners and leaders who will bring glory to the 
School, State and the Nation. CMP lays special emphasis on both co-curricular and 
curricular activities providing students an edge over others, to be a leader in their 
respective field of activities. I take this opportunity to release the newsletter for the session 
2023-24 and acknowledge the efforts of our dedicated staff, students and parents towards 
the successfull completion of the session 2023-24.

Mr. Parveen Kumar Malik,Principal



Vice  PrinciPal’s GreetinGs

Children acquire skills and knowledge easily if we can make the surrounding  stimulating 
and purposeful. Under the CMP, we try to understand and work with each child and we 
firmly believe that it is our responsibility to enable the child in our care to develop as a 
whole. With the help of extreme hard work of our staff and students, we always try to 
achieve the targets of CMP. I congratulate our staff on the release of the newsletter of the 
session 2023-24.

Mr.Satish Kumar,Vice Principal ,Second 

Shift Mrs. Madhu Singh,Vice Principal,First Shift



hm’ s messaGe

Dear students

My wonder and admiration are all the greater when I see that  you are so small but then also you are learning new 
ways of presenting and receiving information undiminished by everyday challenges. This is a growth mind-set, which 
“creates a love of learning and a resilience that is essential for great accomplishment.” This newsletter is a testimony 
of our collaborative teaching learning process. We have tried our best to provide a platform to show case the latent 
talents of our promising and budding students.We teachers never fail to be astonished and delighted by the generosity 
of spirit displayed by our students and parents and are highly indebted to the wholehearted support given by parents, 
students in making this newsletter.We express my sincere gratitude to team primary and to our Principal and vice 
principal sir  who inspires , motivates , guides and support us in every sphere.

Happy reading ..

Mrs. Payal Gupta,HM ,2nd shiftMiss Nishu ,HM,1st Shift 



GLIMPSES OF PM SHRI KENDRIYA VIDYALAYA 
GOLE MARKET





LAKSHAY/TARGETS OF FLN



The basic aim of the national mission of FLN is to enable all children to read and 
respond with comprehension, independently write with understanding, develop number 
sense, mathematical thinking, problem solving and reasoning.





Sawachta Diwas was celebrated on 2ND October 2023 in our school. Doctors were invited 
from Ram Manohar Lohia hospital to take part in the same. All teachers and doctors took 
pledge to keep our premises clean. Later everyone did cleaning for 1 hour with students.

SAWACHTA DIWAS



Bookmark making activity was conducted on 7th October in our school. Students 

made a variety of bookmarks under the guidance of their class teachers. 

Students were very excited for this activity and showed active participation.



On 7th October newspaper reading activity was conducted . during this activity 

students were introduced to the smart way of reading newspaper –how they 

can find out different section such as national news, advertisement, 

entertainment, sports, weather news etc and they should read  news headline 

and only read specific news in detail according to their interest. 



On 31st October unity day was celebrated on birthday of Sardar Vallabhbhai 

Patel. Students conducted a ralley on unity day in leadership and guidance of 

principal sir and all staff members.

UNITY DAY



ON 8TH OCTOBER 2023 WORKSHOP ON INCLUSIVE EDUCATION WAS CONDUCTED IN OUR 

SCHOOL UNDER THE GUIDANCE OF HM MRS. PAYAL GUPTA . OUR SPECIAL EDUCATOR EXPLAINED 

ALL ABOUT INCLUSIVE EDUCATION WITH THE HELP OF PPT.



On 8th october 2023 workshop on use and aim of prashast application was 
conducted in your school during which our special educator explained in 

detail all about prashast application.



On 14th November 2023 Children’s day was celebrated online in our school. 

Various activities were conducted by teachers in their classes to make children 

feel special and have fun.



Diya Decoration activity was conducted in our school in which students took 

active participation and decorated Diyas using colours , stones, threads etc.



Pot decoration activity was conducted in our school in which students took 

active participation and decorated pots using colours , stones, threads etc.



On 17th November 2023 mask making activity was conducted in our school. 

Students made masks of various animals using paper and strings. 



On 18th Novemer 2023 a number of Activites were conducted in our school to 

develop students’ vocabulary 



On 24th November 2023 Guru Teg Bahadur’s martyrdom day was celebrated in 

our school. Students were told about the Guru Nanak Jayanti .Students listened 

to the Guru Vani during morning assembly.



ON 24TH NOVEMBER 2023 ANNUAL SPORTS DAY WAS CELEBRATED IN OUR 

SCHOOL. ON THIS DAY VARIOUS SPORTS EVENTS WERE CONDUCTED SUCH AS 

100M RACE, LEMON RACE, HURDLE RACE, BANANA EATING RACE ETC WERE 

CONDUCTED.



On 1st December 2023 Thumb painting activity was conducted in our School. 
Students made beautiful thumb paintings using water colours.



On 2nd December 2023 CCA prizes were distributed in our school by our Honourable 

Vice Principal Mr. Satish Kumar and HM Mrs. Payal Gupta . Students who performed well 

during CCA activities were appreciated by giving prizes on stage.



On 2nd December 2023 all class teachers spread awareness about POCSO in their 

classes by showing Powerpoint Presentation, Making Posters, Slogan writing etc.




